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From the pastor 

 

 

Rev. Drew Travis 

Somewhere in Spain, along the route of 
el Camino de Santiago, there is a sign posted 
that says, “Sometimes we find ourselves in the 
middle of nowhere and sometimes in the  
middle of nowhere we find ourselves.” I love 
the wordplay. I love the idea. I love that I am 
beginning to understand what it means.  

I’ve always wanted to walk el Camino. I 
understand from the handful of folk I know 
who have journeyed the route that it is a   
marvelous spiritual venture. Those who do the 
entire walk will cover 500 miles and walk for 
30-35 days straight. Some of the trail is     
challenging, other parts not. The pilgrims 
meet people from all corners of the earth and 
are enriched by those with whom they share 
the experience. There is much time to think 
along the way – to take in the quiet and to 
soak up the grandeur of God’s creation. The 
experience often leads to new understandings 
of self and to one’s connection to the world 
and faith. I have dreamed of walking it. Maybe 
one day. I think it’s good to spend some time 
in the middle of nowhere. 

I’ve felt a bit lately like I’m in the    
middle of nowhere. I love the line from the old 
song Wildwood Weed: “We thought it was 
kind of handy, take a trip and never leave the 
farm.” (Never mind what the song’s about – 
it’s a great line!) Sometimes I don’t have to go 
anywhere to feel like I’m in the middle of     
nowhere. At times life simply takes me there. 
It’s not the same as venturing across Spain 
with intentionality but if I pay attention to my 
surroundings there are things to be learned 
about myself and my world and my               
relationship with God. I imagine you may 
know well what I’m talking about. 

These past four months have felt to me 
a bit like wandering in the middle of nowhere. 
We’ve experienced death in our family.   
Rhonda has had an uncle and an aunt die this 
year and another beloved uncle of hers is in 
hospice care. Our son was hospitalized last 
month with serious complications and       
continues to have issues. We have been living 
in the midst of a world on pause because of 

COVID-19. That has altered our ability to interact 
with one another as we normally do and that, in 
itself, has made so many of us feel as though we 
are alone in the middle of nowhere.  

The most recent detour to the route I had 
planned to walk this year is that my younger 
brother entered hospice care last week. We all 
knew it was coming and we spoke fairly openly 
about it. I think we operated under the illusion 
that if we spoke honestly it might not occur. We 
were wrong. Karl has endured much in recent 
years and he has been a model of faith as he has 
confronted his disease. I am impressed by his 
faith and am moved by his willingness to trust 
God. I am a fan.  

In it all, here in the middle of nowhere, I 
am learning to trust God in the same manner. I 
understand the only control I have in this is to 
believe God is in control. Karl has taught me to 
do so. I trust that is true. That is a decision of my 
faith. I am grateful. I don’t feel so alone and I feel 
a bit like I’m back on the beaten path. I know 
God is good – all the time. 
 
Care well for yourselves and for one another, 
 
Drew 

Join us for worship online each Sunday 

on Facebook or Youtube.  You may access 

our website www.fpcgranbury.org . 

Call the church office if you have needs 

817-573-2337. 



Congregational 
Care   Annelle Teal, elder    

       806-736-0158 
tealad@sbcglobal.net 

 MAY Prayer of the month 

At sunrise on Easter morning I stepped out my front door and 
shouted “Christ has risen!  Christ has risen, indeed!”  I knew other 
church members and other community members were outside 
doing the same thing, but none were close by and, frankly, I felt 
like a voice crying in the wilderness.  Without our community, 
don’t we all feel like we are wandering alone in a place that could 
be dangerous?  That, of course, is why Drew and Brenda and so 
many others are working hard to connect us with other media.  If 
you cannot figure out how to tune in and join the new                
worshipping experience, let someone know and maybe we can 
figure out a way to help.  If you have a phone that can connect to 
the internet, you can get church services from several sources. 

But, back to Easter, I have missed announcing that Christ Has   
Risen! this year, repeatedly, like we usually do during our Easter 
service.   I found myself telling my dogs the week following the 
resurrection that Christ had risen.  (If you have dogs or cats, you 
are not talking to yourself.)  I still don’t have it out of my            
system.  Jubilation was stunted somehow because we couldn’t 
wrap our congregation, extended families and friends around 
us.  And, because of our concern for people who were very ill, 
their families who couldn’t be with them, and the beleaguered 
hospital workers. And, because of our concern for the health of 
our country.  Not just economical health, but it’s cohesiveness and 
its spirit in overcoming adversity.  Were any of you distracted 
from Easter by the pandemic, the isolation, the inflamed          
rhetoric?  

We are what we are and no one knows us better than our         
Savior.  His death ransomed us from our sins even thousands of 
years later.  Let’s all remind ourselves to celebrate Easter          
constantly. The phrase “We are Easter people” can have new 
depth for us because our jubilation has been quieter and lasted 
longer this year.  Let Easter linger long enough to germinate inside 
us.  Tend the renewed growth as you would any beautiful 
thing:  faithfully, tenderly, and lovingly. 

Father We deny our fear even to ourselves.  Because of that    
denial, we don’t turn to you for succor.  Constant preoccupation 
with the panoply of images and information keeps our hearts  
uneasy and we miss occasions to celebrate you, only you.  Forgive 
us, Father, for the ways we fail to express our thankfulness and 
adoration.  Bless us, Father.  Keep us safe and strong, committed 
in love and service to you.  Help us eradicate the virus that       
appears to be controlling our life.   Let all of us find some way to 
lift up those around us and bless the world by being your worthy 
agent.  We pray for all who need our prayers for recovery from 
illness, for financial help for those who lost their jobs, for clarity of 
thought for those who can’t handle stress and find themselves 
confused and worried, for those who feel themselves in danger 
from misdirected anger pervading the atmosphere near 
them.  Bring new Christians to us Father, so we may embrace 
them as new brothers and sisters in Christ.   

We pray all these things in your name. 

Amen  

Prayer of the Month 

Pat Collins, Prayer chain coordinator 

Thank you to Susan Kidd and Becky Kubiak for                
helping to deliver Easter crosses to our home bound! 

  Joys & Concerns 

Our Church Family 

 JD Findlay is home from the hospital and doing better. 

 Linda Nolan was admitted to the hospital for pneumonia 
 precipitated by an asthma attack. 

 Kathleen Moore has been moved to memory care at 
 Bridgewater. 

 Carl Dinkel fell, broke 4 ribs, and was re-hospitalized with 
 fluid on his lungs. 

 Wanda Moon is home and feeling well. 

 Jimmie Callahan was hospitalized April 26th after falling and 
 shortness of breath. He’s out of ICU and improving.  

Our Extended Family 

 Mary Hayden’s granddaughter, Emma Boutet, was   
 hospitalized for pneumonia. 

 Drew and Rhonda Travis’s son, Dylan, is improving and at 
 home. 

 David Teal’s niece, Sydney, was blessed with a kidney and 
pancreas transplant! Her recovery has been excellent. 

 Drew's brother, Karl, has entered hospice care as his health 
journey continues.  

We mourn the passing of members and members' loved ones.  

 Ruth Ann Collins passed away March 31. We will miss her    
presence in our lives.  

 We mourn the passing of Coy “Buzz” Wallace. He died 
peacefully on April 13. A graveside service will be later this 
summer and interment will be in the Dallas Cemetery where 
his wife, Audrey, is buried.  

 Peggy Losher's 34-year-old grandson, Benjamin Reeves died 
April 19th.   

 Paula Jenkins lost her 6-year-old great grandson, Orion, on 
April 21st.  

 Gloria Mitchell's cousin, Jerry Sparks, passed away April 
22nd in South Carolina. He had been battling dementia.  

 Lynn Rogers Silvestri’s father, Duane Rogers, passed away 
Thursday April 23rd.  Please pray for the family. 

 Jean Teal passed away peacefully April 24th. 

 Jean Haight’s son, Jim Haight, passed away recently. 

 Richard Sanders died unexpectedly April 28th.  Keep Debbie 
in your prayers. 



At care/retirement facilities 

Courtyards at Lake Granbury 
Mary Skinner 

Shirley McDonald 
 

Waterview at Lake Granbury 
Pat White 
Ted Dolan 

Nita Collinsworth 
  

The Cove at Lake Granbury 
Eloise Pauli 

Maddie Reed 
 

Quail Park 
Ruth Garrett 

Pete & Nancy Pauley 
Marilou Schairbaum 

John Cheney 
Charles Basket 

 

The Oaks of Granbury 
CH Tubbs 

 

Autumn Hill Manor (Weatherford) 
Dee Holt 

 

Bridgewater Memory Care Granbury 
Kathleen Moore 

Congregational Care 
 

Annelle Teal, elder 
806-736-0158 

tealad@sbcglobal.net 

2 
Edward Smith 
3 
Pamela Wurtz 
Kim Sullins 
Nancy Worcester 
4 
Reann McHaney 
5 
Scotty Wylie 
6 
Margie Reynolds 
8 
Patricia Luley 
9 
Aaron Adkins 
Robert Young 
10 
Stan Metcalf 
11 
David Teal 

May Birthdays 

12 
John Briese 
Julie Dean 
13 
Lawson Allen 
14 
Jean Haight 
16 
Lou Ann Attaway 
18 
Jimmie Johnson 
20 
Carrie Young 
Steve Wilmeth 
25 
Ruth Ann Jewel 
27 
Elizabeth Chandler 
Linda Reed 
Paula Jenkins 
29 
Brenda Hafner 

At home and/or  

receiving treatment 

Martha Ferrill 
Ed Smith 

Stan Bowlin 
Bill Lowe 

Jeanie Smith 
Jean Haight 

Edith George 
Warren Rutz 

May Anniversaries 
5 
Richard and Mary Lee McCarthy 
10 
David and Annelle Teal 
13 
Hank and Pamela Wurtz 
18 
Ed and Fran Smith 
19 
Emily and Tony Graham 
21 
Madison and Linda Reed 
22 
Beverly and Charles McKusick 
23 
Earl and Connie Darne’ 
28 
Jan and Marlin Massengale 
29 
Doris and Carl Dinkel 

Kathleen Moore’s mailing address is: 

Kathleen Moore 

c/o Rebecca ArmBruster 

2776 Andrews Circle 

Granbury, TX 76048 

Physical address is Bridgewater Memory Care, 900 Autumn Ridge Rd. 

Hepburn House, Kathleen Moore Room 212 Granbury, TX 76048 



Administration 
 

 
Roy Schoeneman, elder 

wrschoeneman@charter.net 

I would normally be using this space to provide church attendance numbers for the past 4 weeks.         

However, because of the abnormal times that we currently find ourselves experiencing, I will be providing 

the number of “views” that our Virtual Worship services have logged.  A “view” is when someone opens 

one of our streaming/recorded services with any of many different electronic devices either through 

YouTube or Facebook.  As you will see from the numbers, we have been able to provide virtual worship 

services not only to members and friends of FPC, Granbury, but also to viewers throughout the world on 

YouTube and Facebook.  The following provides a snapshot of attendance by view: 

 
A big “THANK YOU” for making our Virtual Worship an uplifting and spiritual experience goes to Pastor 

Drew, Associate Pastor Brenda, Nancy Worcester & Waco, Marty Gump, Jane Seley, Rev. Dave & Dennie 

Treat, Rev. Doug Travis, and Emily Graham & Sherry Johnson for special music.  A very special “THANK 

YOU” goes to Emily Graham for her many dedicated hours spent recording, editing, and posting each     

service, Holy Week Devotions, and pastor updates! 

Record of Giving and Budget Need: 

Updated Year-to-date (Jan – Mar 2020) Giving:  $220,839.67    

Year-to-date (Jan – Mar 2020) Budget Need:  $224,936.62 

Sunday Ser-
vices YouTube Facebook 

To-
tal   

Holy 
Week YouTube Facebook Total 

03/22/2020 350 26 376   Mon 87 125 212 

03/29/2020 318 49 367   Tue 67 148 215 

04/05/2020 330 272 602   Wed 82 252 334 

04/12/2020 307 820 1127   Thu 122 78 200 

04/19/2020 228 208 436   Fri 197 89 286 

          Tenebrae 105 213 318 

Totals 1533 1375 2908   Totals 660 905 1565 



Worship 

                     Julie Dean, elder 

                 juliebutlerdean@gmail.com 

 

Like all of you, I miss worshiping together in our sanctuary. I am grateful that our church was forward thinking enough to already 

have everything in place for us to have such an easy transition into online worship.  We will certainly sing for joy when we are 

together again! On the first Sunday we are able to worship in the sanctuary we will be “Flowering the Cross” in celebration.     

Everyone is encouraged to bring flowers to place on the cross.  

I recently spoke with Martha Ferrill who is in a senior living community in League City. She asked that I let everyone know that 

she misses the church and loves you all. She shared with me many fond memories of her years in the church. Like so many, she is 

alone and quarantined, unable to see or have outings with her daughter.  If you would like to drop a note or call her the contact 

information is: 500 Enterprise Ave., #250, League City, TX 77573, phone 281-549-6066. 

 

May the road rise up to meet you, 
May the wind be always at your back. 
May the sun shine warm upon your face. 
May the rains fall soft upon your fields, 
And until we meet again, 
May God hold you in the palm of His hand. 
    ~ Irish Blessing 

 

 

If you have questions, please feel free 

to contact Shanna Adkins at            

office@fpcgranbury.com or             

817-573-2337. 

Administration 
 

 
Roy Schoeneman, elder 

wrschoeneman@charter.net 

mailto:office@fpcgranbury.com


Membership 
 

Covid19 has brought challenges to all of us with the shelter in place mandate. 
Despite all of this, there have been quite a few “silver linings” that have developed from 
it. Maybe you have been forced to learn a lot more about technology than you thought 
possible before. Maybe you are now ordering your groceries or restaurant pickup 
service on line for the first time. Maybe you are making FaceTime or Zoom calls with the 
kids or grandkids for the first time. Maybe you are thinking in new and creative ways 
how to get tasks done or avoid “cabin fever”. Maybe you have finished some long 
awaited chores at home, read some books, worked a jigsaw puzzle, or gone for a walk. 
       The Membership Committee has been meeting challenges as well. Since we had to 
postpone the dinner for prospective members, we have been trying to keep up with the 
interested church visitors, via phone calls, email, and USPS mail, depending on what 
contact info was available. It’s been a wonderful opportunity to show visitors what a truly 
loving and caring congregation we are. It’s also encouraging to see the number of 
people who are “doing church together” by tuning into our online services each week. 
      All church family members can also help themselves and others stay connected by 
calling another church member to say hello and ask how they are doing. Hopefully, you 
are already connecting with your best friends. So try calling someone whom you have 
greeted in church, but may not be that well acquainted with yet. You may be the best 
ray of sunshine they get all day! It comes with a guarantee to make your day happier, 
too! 
  
Brenda Staples , Membership Elder 
 



PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN       

May 2020 Bridge Article  

Margaret Gulinson     

mgulinson@gmail.com    682-936-2312 (H)   214-868-7455 (C) 
 

As I write this article, there is no telling what the month of May will bring us.  Our PW activities will    
continue to be cancelled until further notice.  Thank you to those of you who are actively helping with 
the needs in our community.  
 

In looking forward to the Fall, when I learned the title of the 2020-2021 Horizon’s Bible Study, I thought, 
”Oh no!  What a depressing study this will be.”  But after listening to the author’s YouTube video, I am 
excited to study it.  Our world certainly has many things to lament these days.  This study, “Into the Light:  
Finding Hope through   Prayers of Lament”, is written by P. Lynn Miller.  She points out that as we look at 
our own daily lives in this difficult year, we can certainly find things that we need to talk to God about.  
Some things just don’t align with our idea of God’s purpose for this world.  Dee Koza, one of the study 
leaders, writes that “lament usually leads to hope.  After crying out to God … the lamenter is        
strengthened to face the world and to hope.  Hope implies   movement: both God’s inherent movement 
toward justice and our movement toward God. Recovering lament may be one of the church’s most 
timely gifts to the world.”  Please go to this YouTube video to see the author’s witty and humorous 
presentation of her study.  
https://youtu.be/xJrivFqtuo8  
 
Another reason I am excited to study it is that Rev. Brenda Church will be teaching our Bible Study Class 

next fall.  What a wonderful benefit of having an Associate Pastor!  Carol Boyd Althouse, we want to 

thank you for your many years devoted to leading our Bible Study.  You are precious to each one of us 

and you have enriched our lives with your devotion to learning, and sharing it with us.  You are a terrific 

role model and encourage us to be as well.  We are very blessed to have had you as our teacher for so 

many years.  Thank You! 

 

Let’s pray for each other for courage, health and calmness to endure these few months of uncertainty 

while we cannot get together because of the pandemic restrictions. 

 

May the peace of Jesus Christ be with you. 

Presbyterian Women           Margaret Gulinson 

PW Moderator 
                        mgulinson@gmail.com 

    682-936-2312 (H) 214-868-7455 (C) 

mailto:mgulinson@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/xJrivFqtuo8
mailto:mgulinson@gmail.com


Fellowship 

Linda Allen, elder 

lindaallen33047@gmail.com 

Outreach and Mission                                                                                   
                        Bianca Brownfield, elder 
                                       biancabrownfield@gmail.com 

 

 

Fellowship has many different meanings.  It can mean big get-togethers 

like our Fourth of July BBQ, or our Christmas Chili Luncheon.  Or it can 

mean visiting on social media, finding joy in seeing videos of our church 

member’s children and grandchildren, or visiting with each other on the 

phone.  It can mean watching our worship services on YouTube and marveling at how close we feel to each 

other and Drew and Brenda.  Fellowship can mean reaching out and saying I need a mask, I need prayer, I 

need help with groceries.  Your session met together on a Zoom meeting and we fellowshipped!  

 So, don’t be sad.  We are getting together in all of these imaginative ways for a very good reason.  We are 

taking care of ourselves and each other.  Staying home, social distancing, and wearing masks are all excellent 

ways to take care of each other.  If I can stay well and you can stay well, we will be able to return to “normal” 

just that much sooner! What that normal will look like is something the session is working on.  There won’t be 

any finger food luncheons for a while.  Can we sing with masks on? There are lots of questions, but one thing 

is certain.  We will fellowship!  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

Easter Gifts to our Neighbors 

We delivered 22 Easter gift bags to families at the Housing Authority. We included chocolate candy, Easter eggs, Easter 
crafts some small gifts for the children. We also shipped word search and crossword puzzle books for the elderly and 
disabled residents. We have been looking for ways to help our neighbors while maintaining social distancing.  

 

http://www.thebestofteacherentrepreneurs.com/2016_03_01_archive.html


Associate Pastor           Rev. Brenda Church 

rev.brenda.church@gmail.com 

 What? You thought Easter was OVER? Not even close. Easter Sunday, which we celebrated quite a bit differently 

this year, happened on April 12th. But Easter Sunday is really just the BEGINNING of Easter! Easter is actually a season. 

The Eastertide season lasts 50 days from Easter Sunday through Pentecost Sunday, which, this year, falls on May 31st! 

I think we can all agree that one day out of a whole year is surely not enough time for us to celebrate the greatest 

event and the greatest gift of all time…Jesus resurrected! And I think you will all agree that this year’s Easter Sunday 

felt like a bit of a letdown. But let us remember that this year, we might have experienced the most “true to Easter” 

Easter Sunday of our lives. We were huddled in our homes, much like the disciples were huddled in hidden places…

unsure, afraid, confused, disappointed! The good news of Jesus’ resurrection was only revealed to a few on that first 

Easter day. Most came to recognize Jesus, risen and alive, during the Eastertide season…those 50 days leading to   

Pentecost. All through the original Eastertide season, Jesus revealed himself to more and more people for really only 

two purposes, I think. First, to bring glory to God, and second, to prepare people for the work of proclaiming the    

Gospel to all the nations. Those first evangelists needed to believe beyond any shadow of a doubt that Jesus was risen 

since they were to birth the Church of Jesus Christ!  

 You know, we are still called to be proclaimers of the Gospel. So, what shall we do with an Easter season that is so 

different from all the rest? I think we do just what the followers of Jesus did that first Easter season. They were afraid 

for their lives…waiting for the all-clear. They allowed themselves to feel their disappointment. They came together as 

brothers and sisters in Christ to share their stories of Jesus. They became still and quiet, not knowing what their next 

move should be. They listened for Jesus’ instructions. They waited. They wondered. They healed. And then, one day, 

that first Pentecost, it all became clear! The Holy Spirit blew through that gathering place with a wind unmistakably 

from God! Tongues of fire lit above the heads of those gathered…those who were being anointed to carry on Jesus’ 

work. And the Holy Spirit found a home in the hearts and souls of these believers. Peter stood up and preached a    

sermon that brought the people to their knees in repentance and that day over 3,000 were brought into the Kingdom 

of Heaven! Wow!  

 Like I said…I think maybe this is our time to do much of the same. As we await the all clear, let us feel and express 

our disappointment. Let us come together and share stories about how God has been faithful to us in the past. Let us 

be still and quiet, considering what God may be calling us to do. May we listen. May we wait. May we wonder. May we 

be truly healed, in every way. One day, it will all become clear! Let us spend this time looking for ways that God is 

showing up. Let us spend this time allowing God to transform us more into the image of Christ. Let us open our hearts, 

our minds, our hands, and our feet, to a renewed understanding and impartation of the power of the Holy Spirit.  

 Christ is RISEN! And we know that we will be resurrected as well. Glory to God! This is all great news! Maybe for 

the first time in our lives, we realize that this is too much good news to celebrate all in one day. That’s how God works 

sometimes, don’t you agree? We don’t get instant answers…we are confused…we might even be angry…we try to 

make sense out of the difficult places in our lives…but then, like a rushing wind blowing through a gathering place, we 

realize anew that the important thing is that Jesus has risen…and so shall we! Happy Easter…still! 

        -Brenda 



Christian Education             
               Nancy Bennett, elder

                 nbennett0803@gmail.com 

The Christian Education committee is gathering prayer requests from the church and community. These  
requests can be general or specific, for yourself or for others. For each request, a tag will be hung on the 
railings outside the sanctuary as a visual representation of the prayer. Please be sure to go to our website 
(www.fpcgranbury.org/prayer) and enter your requests.  If you would like to receive the tag when we are 
able to return to church, please note that you may indicate that on the form. 
 
If you or someone you love has a child at home watching our services on Sunday mornings and would like a 
children’s bulletins, please let me know (nbennett0803@gmail.com).  I send an email weekly to align with 
the lectionary. The email also includes a link so that you may watch Sunday School at Home – an interactive 
video that is being produced by SparkHouse, the same company that is producing the materials we’ve been 
using.  
 
To be included in Jimmie Johnson’s Sunday School class emails, please let Bianca 

(biancabrownfield@gmail.com) know so that she may add your email to her list. 

For Easter this year, the CE committee sent a book and activities to the families in our congregation.        

The book, This is the Church by Sarah Raymond Cunningham, includes the following verse: 

 And not all churches have roofs or floors. 

 Some don’t have steeples, some don’t have doors. 

 Some people have church under the stars,  

 and God comes and meets them right where they are. 

I hope that as you gather with us in what ever way that may be, that you know that God comes and meets 

you right where you are! 

http://www.fpcgranbury.org/prayer
mailto:nbennett0803@gmail.com


 

Devotions for every Day of the year by Sarah Young – April 20th 

DO NOT BE AFRAID, for I am with you.  Hear Me saying Peace, be still to your restless heart.  No 
matter what happens, I will never leave you or forsake you.  Let this assurance soak into your mind 
and heart, until you overflow with Joy.  Though the earth give way and the mountains fall into the 
heart of the sea, you need not fear! 
 
The media relentlessly proclaim bad news: for breakfast, lunch, and dinner.  A steady diet of their 
fare will sicken you.  Instead of focusing on fickle, ever-changing news broadcasts, tune in to the  
living Word- the One who is always the same.  Let Scripture saturate your mind and heart, and you 
will walk steadily along the path of Life.  Even though you don’t know what will happen tomorrow, 
you can be absolutely sure of your ultimate destination. I hold you by your right hand, and afterward 
I will take you into Glory. 
 
RECOMMEND BIBLE VERSES: 
 
Mark 4:39 NLT 
39 When Jesus woke up, he rebuked the wind and said to the waves, “Silence! Be still!” Suddenly 
the wind stopped, and there was a great calm. 
 
Deuteronomy 31:6 NLT 
6 So be strong and courageous! Do not be afraid and do not panic before them. For the LORD your 
God will personally go ahead of you. He will neither fail you nor abandon you.” 
 
Psalm 46:2 NLT 
2 So we will not fear when earthquakes come and the mountains crumble into the sea. 
 
Psalm 73:23-24 NLT 
23 Yet I still belong to you; you hold my right hand. 24 You guide me with your counsel, leading me 
to a glorious destiny. 
 
When I read this on Monday, April 20

th
, I was immediately amazed with how meaningful and         

appropriate it was for the times we are experiencing these days in 2020 because of COVID-19.    

Jesus Calling was published in 2004 and for the last 16 years people have been reading this        

devotion each April 20
th
.  I wonder if it has ever been as inspiring as it was this year.  I hope it      

provides as much comfort to you as it did to me.  

Blessings to all,  Roy  

Administration 
Roy Schoeneman, elder 

wrschoeneman@charter.net 
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First Presbyterian Church of Granbury 

202 W. Pearl St. 

Granbury, TX 76048 

 

To: 

2020 First Presbyterian, Granbury Elders 

Administration, Roy Schoeneman 

Christian Education, Nancy Bennett 

Clerk of Session, Mike Gulinson 

Congregational Care, Annelle Teal 

Property, Derek Faulkner 

Fellowship, Linda Allen 

Long-Range Planning, Jerry Althouse 

Membership, Brenda Staples 

Outreach & Mission, Bianca Brownfield 

Stewardship, Jack Gilmore 

Worship, Julie Dean 

 

If  you would like to receive a paper copy of the bridge please let Shanna know , 817-573-2337. 

If you are receiving a paper copy and only need the email version please let Shanna know, office@fpcgranbury.com. 




